
 

September 3, 2025


Dear Prayer Partners, 


On July 19th, John’s father passed quietly into eternity to be with the Lord.  We praise God that we were able to 
be there before he departed.  The funeral took place on August 7th, and John and one of his brothers gave 
eulogies about their dad.  We’re so grateful that we had a father that left us a great legacy, but above all, that he 
knew the Lord!


We had to cut out our trip to Kentucky, and our remaining time Stateside didn’t allow to reschedule it.  We were 
able to go to our two other destinations at a later date.


Our return flights to Brazil were originally purchased for August 27th, but due to 
the situation, we remarked them for September 3rd.  Most of our packing was 
done two weeks ago, and we’re heading back with six full footlockers!  Please be 
in prayer that all goes well with our trip, and also that our flights will be without 
difficulties nor lost luggage.  We’re currently at the airport, waiting to board the first 
leg of our trip!


Our truck has been sold, and the trailer is now in storage.  The trailer will be 
available for family usage as necessary, and ready for our next furlough.  Our 
37,750 miles of travel over the past year allowed us to minister and report to 61 supporting churches, 10 “new to 
us” churches, and 7 partnering individuals.  We praise the Lord for His mercies and blessings upon our travels 
and ministering!


We are so ready to get back to the mission work in Brazil.  We’ve been discussing with the Bennetts the plans for 
the remaining of the year concerning the teaching and activities.  We also have some camp construction to do, 
particularly finishing out the bathroom facilities.  We praise God for the funds He has provided us with towards 
this project.


Please continue to remember in prayer the following:


- Funds raised for our camp ministry facilities.  We’re currently above 37% of our goal.

- That all goes smoothly with our preparations to return to Brazil;

- Wisdom for the Bennetts as they lead in the work in Caxias do Sul;

- Bro. Jeremy Bennett’s proficiency in the Portuguese language;

- The Brazilian leadership of Victory Baptist in Caxias do Sul: Jonir and Robson and their families.


We are always so grateful for your prayers for our family and ministry.  May God bless you as you do your part in 
the cause for world-wide missions!


In His service,


John & Neila Yelle


Sending church:

Victory Baptist Church 
1311 E Bankhead Drive 
Weatherford, TX  76086

Contact and Contributions:

IBFI Missions Agency 
PO Box 151259 
Fort Worth, TX  76108

jnyelle5@gmail.com

(425) 358-6044
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